July 3, 2020 The Williamsport Home

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current
numbers.

Number of cases
0 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0 CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0 SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0 COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another
location.

Since our last letter dated June 26, 2020, there have been 0 resident confirmed and 0 new staff positive reports. In
addition, we have had 0 new clusters of respiratory conditions this week for residents and 0 new clusters of respiratory
symptoms for staff this week.

The facility began universal COVID-19 testing on June 29, 2020. The facility tested 22 residents and 62 staff members on
June 29", On June 30" the facility tested 16 residents and 64 staff members. On July 2, 2020 the facility received 22
resident and 59 staff test results from the June 29" testing. The test results from June 30% will begin coming back to the
facility this afternoon, July 3, 2020. Of the 22 resident and 59 staff member test results, we have 0 positive results. On July
6" the facility will resume testing and will have a final testing day of July 7",

As a reminder, based on our test results there may be some changes that will occur within the facility. If we receive positive
results, we will be required to move those resident(s) to the red zone. The facility has worked with the Maintenance
department with the implementation of our red zone, which is now prepared in the event that there is 3 positive test
result. '

My team and | would like to extend our most sincere gratitude for your continued support and patience with everything
that we are trying to accomplish, we understand that this is not easy for you or your loved one. The Activities Department
continues to do an excellent job with the incorporation of activities and getting the residents involved.

Our communication continues to be conducted via mailed letters, The Williamsport Home Facehook page and
www.thewilliamsporthome.com . As always, if you have any questions, comment or concerns please reach out to either
me, Stephanie Fry (Director of Nursing) or Sue Hooker (Infection Preventionist).
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Sincerely,

Jennifer Cisneros, NHA
Nursing Home Administrator

1900 Ravine Road » Williamsport, PA. 17701
570-323-8781 ¢ Fax 570-323-4858

www. TheWilliamsportHome.com




